
       TOWNSHIP OF CHATSWORTH  
316837 Highway 6, RR 1 

Chatsworth, Ontario N0H 1G0 
 

Telephone 519-794-3232 – Fax 519-794-4499 
 

 
November 10, 2021 

 
Corporation of the County of Grey 
Attn: Heather Morrison, Clerk 
595 9th Ave East 
Owen Sound     ON    N4K 3E3 
 
 
Dear Ms. Morrison:   
 
Re:   Chatsworth Township Resolution of Support (Grey Gables Long Term Care 128-bed 

redevelopment)  
 
Please be advised at Township of Chatsworth Council held on November 3, 2021 the following 
resolution was carried: 

THAT CAO Clerk’s Report 2021-35 regarding Grey Gables Long Term Care be hereby 
received; 
AND FURTHER THAT the following resolution be forwarded to the County of Grey, its 
member municipalities and the Province of Ontario; 
WHEREAS Grey Gables is a 66-bed class A facility by the Ministry of Long-term Care; 
AND WHEREAS the County of Grey applied for and received redevelopment for Grey 
Gables for an additional 62 bed allocation and is considering a new building of a 128-bed 
facility; 
NOW THEREFORE, be it resolved that the Township of Chatsworth fully supports the 128-
bed redevelopment of Grey Gables; 
AND FURTHER THAT Council directs staff to circulate this resolution to all municipalities in 
Grey County for support. 

  
Should you require additional information please contact the Township. 

 
Sincerely,  

Barb Schellenberger 
Acting Deputy Clerk 
 
 
Cc: Minister of Long-Term Care, Hon Rod Phillips 
 MPP Bill Walker 
 County of Grey Member Municipalities  




